PPCMA Update 10-06-09
Dear PPCMA Members:

“A House Divided” - PPOA “Special Board Meeting” (10-05-09)
To a standing room only crowd, which overflowed into the Library and halls where members watched via live telecast, PPOA President Lynda Tomlinson opened what can best be described as the most bizarre Board meeting in the history of Pecan Plantation. All Board members were present. On the front rows sat former PPOA Presidents Hamel, Shawen and Guffey, surrounded by many of their friends, with Bob Lowrey and other past presidents also in the audience. The front of the room was jammed with committee chairmen and other “long time” committee members. Both Jim and Ben Anthony were also present. The crowd appeared to be in the neighborhood of at least 350 “plus plus”. Both the Ballroom and Terrace Room were packed, with members standing along the walls.
As a footnote, at many times throughout the meeting, the audience erupted in applause, shouting, booing, etc. It was a very highly charged and emotional audience. As observed from several vantage points, audience sentiment was about equally divided, with roughly half clapping for Lynda and the other half clapping for her to step down as president. PPCMA will not address audience reaction any further than this, but suffice is to say, Pecan Plantation is very clearly “a house divided.”
Mrs. Tomlinson introduced the meeting as having been called by Marv Jensen, John McComas, Mike Robinius, Tom Roman and Cissy Wilson, under provisions of Article 7 Section 4 of the PPOA Bylaws. She encouraged civility and decorum. John McComas then conducted a “roll call,” with all present, of course.

Lynda then read from PPOA’s “Open Meeting” policy, which requires the president to prepare agendas. Item 3 of this agenda called for the agenda to be adopted. Since she had not prepared the agenda, she said she was striking Item 3. She then opened the floor to new business.

John McComas then made a motion to adopt the agenda, which Tom Roman seconded. Lynda called him “out of order” saying she had already struck the item. John responded that we are here to discuss a change of PPOA officers, and that Lynda should not allow the meeting to veer off of that. Cissy Wilson called for the question on the motion, with Lynda calling her out of order. Tom Roman called for point of order, and moved to adopt the agenda. Don Crocker said fine if we adopt the agenda, but comments can be made. In the end, a vote was taken and eight voted to adopt.

John McComas then said the group of five directors had come to the conclusion it was necessary to ask Mrs. Tomlinson to step down as President of the Board. Cissy Wilson seconded.

Don Crocker recognized the many former Board presidents and committee members in the audience. He apologized for the actions this board is about to take, stating it will set the community back 10 years. He went on to say how the board is elected to take care of problems like the budget, roads, deer, etc., but in the last three to four weeks members have been meeting offsite to figure out how to get rid of Lynda. He apologized to employees, saying we have failed them by allowing their pay and benefits to be discussed in an open forum. To deal with the budget shortfall, we made it up on the backs of employees. We did not give them a raise last year. They have done an outstanding job and we treated them like chopped liver. He accused Board members of having violated the Bylaws by trying to manage employees. He said he had even heard that one Board member told an employee that he could replace him and that he works for the people. Another Board member went around the GM. Crocker said the Board works for the people and they understand that. He apologized to Lynda and said yes, she has made mistakes, but now those mistakes are being used against her. He said he was proud to serve in her command.
Jim Miller requested that any action or statement made toward her removal be entered into the record exactly as made, which was supported by Mr. Crocker.

Gary Bailey then read a lengthy prepared statement. He said today is a sad day for Pecan and these actions will have a very negative impact. They will discourage good people from volunteering and outsiders from moving in. In his 42 days of Board experience he had seen the Board come together. However, not a single meeting of all members had been held to discuss this issue. He cited having been approached before he was even sworn in as to whether or not he would support a motion for Lynda’s removal. He told them at the time he would not support such a motion, and was then excluded from any further discussion of the matter. He cited the group of five director’s post on the PPOA web site as misleading. One of the points in their message (see PPCMA Update of 10-04-09 which contains this letter) was that the secret to association building was getting special interest groups together. He asked how they could do that if they had excluded him from further discussions once they knew his position on Lynda’s removal. He went on to read an email from someone identified only as a possible president to replace Lynda. This email contained a number of highly inflammatory and outright slanderous remarks about Dan White. It also mentioned the PPCMA in a negative light. Bailey asked how these five can get groups together with an approach like that. He then read an old Indian poem and closed by saying, God bless the community.
John McComas said Lynda was counseled early on, and this entire group has helped her to try to get through this. He went on to say they are now faced with a moral, ethical and fiduciary dilemma. The Board must get away from micromanagement. He pointed out that they are not removing a Board member, but deciding on an officer position. This is not a coup, nor is it any part of PPCMA. A decision is needed on leadership. 
John mentioned the Oath of Office they had all sworn to uphold. He said violations of the governing documents have been found. It was after much angst that this meeting had been called. They had attempted to do this with dignity. The best compromise that had been suggested by Lynda would have called for Cissy Wilson to resign from the Board. With her 15 years of city government experience, they felt this to be unacceptable. John said he will not compromise his integrity. To resolve this, they are asking for Lynda to step down as president. He hoped that Jim Miller would be elected president.

John then went into a list of issues, as bulleted below, that had necessitated asking Lynda to step down. (PPCMA wishes to make very clear that these points listed below are allegations made by PPOA Board Member John McComas, not PPCMA.)
· Management salary and benefits has not been shared with Board members, now asked to approve budgets.

· The legal settlement with the Anthonys regarding Road Impact Fees was developed under the previous Board regime. Shortly afterwards, one of the key PPOA Board members that had been directly involved in the agreement went to work for the Anthonys at the Nutcracker. (Immediate past PPOA Presidents Gary Guffey and Bob Lowrey are now employees of Anthony at the Nutcracker. The agreement being referenced was reached at the end of Mr. Lowrey’s term of office.) Lynda ignored a request that this matter be investigated. She also ignored a request to delay the judge’s signature. This agreement forever limits PPOA from enforcing weight standards on the Anthonys. He said Lynda’s actions had not been straightforward. She blocked any investigation, instructed the Board to simply read the agreement, with no further discussion.

· The President had violated PPOA’s Communications Policy with her very controversial articles in the Columns, which attacked certain members.

· Tom Roman had advised the Board of the Landings development being on a County Commissioners Court agenda. Following that notification, the Board reached a consensus that then Board member and LENMO Chairman Frank Andrews was to attend the meeting and address the court with PPOA’s concerns about the development. Lynda then interceded, based on advice from an Anthony employee, and instructed Mr. Andrews not to speak against the development at the Commissioners Court meeting. This directly countermanded a consensus decision made by the Board. As a result of Lynda’s directive, Mr. Andrews attended the meeting and sat silently next to an Anthony employee, potentially giving the court the appearance of PPOA support of the Landings permitting. According to Mr. McComas, due diligence was not performed by the Board. Such actions were a violation of a Board consensus and jeopardized member property. (Shortly after this Commissioners Court hearing, Mr. Andrews abruptly resigned from the PPOA Board. See PPCMA Update of 08-12-09. Ironically, it covers both his resignation, for personal reasons, and the court hearing.)
· Lynda has spent PPOA funds for legal counsel, outside of policies, as she sought legal advice regarding removal of officers.

· Lynda continues to meet directly with the Anthonys, in violation of the LENMO agreement and PPOA policies regarding extraordinary meetings. By agreement, the association is bound to deal with the Anthonys through LENMO, not the Board president. 

· Following “interviews” with last year’s Auditors, it was discovered that $159,000 of membership funds had been forever lost due to failure to request a refund for an overpayment of sales tax related to the large road project of the 2005 era. The overpayment occurred in 2006. PPOA failed to comply with the State Sales Tax Recovery Act, requiring that refunds be requested within a defined timeframe. Once this was discovered, according to McComas, Mrs. Tomlinson instructed the Board to keep this information quiet. 

· Many areas where policies are not being followed and many of the Board members want to do the right thing, ethically and morally.

· The Board must approve items not in the budget or in excess of the budget. This is not happening as management is being allowed to do line item transfers.

· Board approval on expenditures in excess of $1,000 is required. Simply having the Board president sign checks does not constitute Board approval.

· The Board is being asked to approve contracts, terms and conditions, obligations, salaries, etc. that it has never seen. The Board is now being asked to approve the Budget as an example.
This concluded Mr. McComas’ list of issues. He asked Lynda Tomlinson to please step down, allow a new president to sort out this ethical dilemma and help the community to begin the healing process. This could have all been avoided. He thanked Lynda for her years of service. He said they have the votes to depose her, but ask that she please step down.

Jim Miller asked John to accept or deny that he had once asked him, “If I can get Cissy Wilson to resign, will you be president?” John admitted he had asked the question, but that proposal had fallen through. Jim then made the point that he did not know the requirement for Wilson to resign had been Lynda’s idea as McComas had previously stated.

Don Crocker said that a lot of charges have been heard and Lynda needs an opportunity to respond. Don then asked if Marv Jensen would admit he had performed secret interviews with the audit firm. No response was noted. Don then asked John if the two of them had not met with Lynda just last week, where Lynda agreed to resign if certain conditions were met, John had shaken on the deal and then later reneged. John said Lynda had been obstinate and demanding in the meeting, insisting she was to remain on all the committees. The group of five rejected her proposal, but he said he had been there and tried.
Lynda said she had three cards from members in the audience that had requested the opportunity to speak, so she opened the floor for “discussion.” With other members holding their hands up to speak, she asked, “Where is Bob Lowrey.” Immediate Past PPOA President Bob Lowrey then made his way up to front center from the back of the Terrace Room, to read a prepared statement. 
He quoted the Bylaws regarding removal of an officer, which gives the Board the power to do so in the event such action would be in the best interest of the Association. He said he has seen no basis in fact to support such action. None of what he just heard would support her removal. He said the “coalition” will control the Board since they have a majority of five. The current year ends in five months and a president elect is to be selected in eight weeks. He said this is an immature response to working through relationship problems. It shows a lack of judgment by the five, is radical and unprecedented. The Board should refocus and this is unacceptable Board behavior.
Lowrey asked for those committee members in the audience to stand that would resign if Lynda were removed as president. Several folks stood up.

He attempted to ask each Director, in their own words, to be specific about what actions by Lynda they were concerned about, and told them they “can’t cop out.” Tom Roman responded by saying he would not be interrogated by Mr. Lowrey. He said he would not vote for something he didn’t know about. 

Tom Roman further called for a point of order and asked what the time limit for speakers was. Lynda responded that this is an open forum with no time limit. Mr. Lowrey continued.

Lowrey then asked Cissy if she had voted for Lynda as president. She responded that it had been a secret ballot. He asked Mr. McComas the same question. He responded that he had voted for Lynda and had convinced Cissy to do the same. John said Lynda has done the best she could.
Lowrey then said the solution here is to let the current term wind down and the majority of five go forward without taking this action.

John McComas said thanks, but the group has to go forward and has asked Lynda to please step down. She continues to act independently.

Lowrey said he and Guffey had both disclosed the $159,000 loss due to sales tax overpayment issue to the membership. Mr. McComas said PPOA had failed to go after the refund in the timeframe required and the money was forever lost. He disagreed with Lowrey and said this has never been disclosed to the membership. Attempts were subsequently made to recoup the money. Cissy Wilson had even met with a state Senator. Unfortunately, by law there is no way to recover the lost $159,000 at this point.

Lowrey then said his working for the Nutcracker presents no conflict of interest. He reminded John that the Anthony lawsuit had been agreed upon by a 7 to 2 vote of the Board, which John had been a part of. Lowrey said he took offense to the conflict of interest statement.

Lynda then said she was taking control of the meeting. Other members attempted to speak but were not allowed to do so. Thus, Bob Lowrey, called upon by Lynda, was the only audience member allowed to speak. His performance took well over ten minutes. 

Lynda said the $159,000 had happened back in 2006.

She asked that the motion on the floor be restated. After much confusion, the group all agreed that John’s motion was for the Board to ask Lynda Tomlinson to step down as Board president. Don Crocker seconded. Lynda then called for a vote. 

What then ensued is almost unbelievable! With looks of confusion on several Board members faces, not a single hand was raised in support of the motion. It died for lack of vote. 
Lynda then asked if there was any further business. Hearing none, following a period of silence, she declared the meeting adjourned!
Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"
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